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QUESTIONS AT ANY TIME TO CABINET PORTFOLIO HOLDERS 
 

 
Response by the Portfolio Holder: 
 
Thank you for your question about Machynlleth Leisure Centre. Powys County 
Council and Freedom Leisure have held early discussions to consider incorporating 
leisure facilities as part of the new replacement building for Ysgol Bro Hyddgen. 
 
As you have identified, there are a number of issues with Bro Ddyfi Leisure Centre 
that require significant investment. Therefore, we are exploring the possibility of 
including leisure facilities as part of the new school. A state-of-the-art learning and 
leisure community campus could potentially be built as part of the plans for a 
replacement all-through school. 
 
Both organisations and Ysgol Bro Hyddgen’s senior leadership team are working 
together to look at the viability of combining Machynlleth’s education and leisure 
facilities as part of the project. 
 
The proposals are subject to further design, investigation and feasibility work before 
any details can be shared as to what facilities could be possible at the potential 
community campus. 
 
Cllr Phyl Davies and I asked officers to re-visit plans for the replacement school, 
after the project was delayed following the collapse of the contractor, Dawnus. The 
delay has given us the opportunity to revisit the plans and explore the possibility of a 
learning and leisure community campus. 
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